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Program Review Report 
3.7 Academic Program Review 

A thorough internal or external program review addressing all criteria in policy should be possible within 
a comprehensive report of ten or fewer pages. This template is provided to assist institutions in compiling 
the program review infotmation, which is to be presented to the institutional governing board prior to 
submission to the State Regents. 

Institution Name: Seminole State College 

Program Name and State Regents Code: 215 -- Social Science Associate in Arts 

List Program Options: Click here to enter text 
Click here to enter text 
Click here to enter text 
Click here to enter text 

List Embedded Certificates included in this review: Click here to enter text 
Click here to enter text 
Click here to enter text 
Click here to enter text 

Previous Review 

Date (Year) of Last Review 2019

1. Summarize key findings from previous internal and/or external reviews of this program.

Analysis of degree program productivity bas revealed that from 2019-2024 Social Science has 
maintained an average enrollment of 33 students with an average of 5 graduates per year during this 
period. The data provided in this repo1·t show that enrollment for this degree declined during the 
2020-2021 academic year. The average of 5 graduates per year relies upon the inclusion of the 2019-
2020 year (11 graduates), which was both significant (11 graduates) and uncharacteristic. The 
average number of graduates during the past four years is only 3.5 students. 

2. What developments and actions have taken place since the last review?

Enrollment in the Associate of Arts in Social Sciences has seen a few individual years of adequate 
production but, overall, has been marginal or subpar during the past decade. We received a low 
productivity warning in 2021 based upon the previous period of review and have seen enrollment 
remain subpar since then. While we had an unusually high number of graduates in the 2019-2020 
academic year, our production in graduates since that high point has been lackluster. Numerous 

actions have been undertaken to address this lack of production including the following: the offering 
of face-to-face sections of SSC Social Science courses at area high schools, the creation and 
implementation of campus and community educational programs relating to the Social Sciences­
including the President's Day Lecture Series (as well as Constitution Day), the involvement and 
participation of Social Science faculty in local high school History Fairs, and the attempt to create a 
Global Studies trip to Washington, D.C., which would have had a largely Social Sciences focus. In 
short, we have done quite a lot to help strengthen the program, but our efforts have not yielded 
adequate results. 














